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Construction continues at Lane Cove Public School to replace the school hall and canteen facilities that were 
destroyed in a fire in 2020. The project has delivered a new school canteen and restored the adjacent playground 
area, a new school hall with an attached covered outdoor learning area (COLA) is under construction. 

Progress update 

We are close to completing the groundworks at the site of the new hall. ‘Groundworks’ include installing the 
drainage and sewerage system as well as the cables that will carry electricity and internet services to the new hall. We 
have finished inserting the concrete piles that will support the new structure and are preparing the site to pour the 
building’s concrete slab. 

Next steps 

▪ Complete all groundworks. 
▪ Install playground equipment at the site adjacent to the new canteen. 
▪ Conduct pouring of concrete slab. 
▪ Begin constructing the new walkway structure. 

July school holidays works: playground replacement  

During the July school holidays, the play equipment located between the library and the new playground will be 
replaced. Works are scheduled to occur during school holidays to minimise impacts, as there is no vacation care 
scheduled and no staff are expected to be at the school during this time. Temporary fencing will be established 
during the duration of these works. 

Audio-visual equipment and netball courts update 

We have conducted a review of the audio-visual equipment that was lost during the fire and have sought feedback 
from the school’s technical expert as well as an external audio-visual consultant on the proposed replacement 
equipment. This consultation has confirmed that the proposed equipment is of equivalent quality as the equipment 
lost in the fire and in line with the requirements of the size of the new school hall. 

The playground area located outside of the new canteen has been identified as the most suitable location for Lane 
Cove Netball Club to use for practice. Portable netball goal posts have been provided and permanent line markings 
will be added to this area over the coming months.  
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Site map of the new hall at Lane Cove Public School 

 

Artist impression of the new hall. Indicative only. 

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important piece of infrastructure. 
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